This newsletter is also posted on our                           October, 2016
Website – PS108.net                                             P.S. 108 Newsletter



Dear Parents/Caregivers:
I would like to thank our staff, parents and PTA for a very successful Back-to-School night.  Please be sure to return the Behavior Contract, Blue Emergency Card, and Lunch Form Application this week.  


Remember, every household must complete a lunch form application, regardless of your participation.  Our school's funding is based on the number of forms returned.  Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.


Sincerely, 
Charles Sperrazza
Principal, P.S. 108
Interim Progress Reports

Progress reports will be distributed on October 18th.

Halloween Parade

On Friday, October 28th grades Pre-K, K-1 will have their annual holiday parade at 1:00 p.m. in the schoolyard.  Children are to BRING their costumes to school that day.  A notice will be sent home with specific details.

School Closings Reminder
October 3-4    Rosh Hashanah
October 10 – Columbus Day
October 12 – Yom Kippur
Columbus Parade

Join us Sunday, October 9th at 11:00 a.m. to march in the annual Morris Park Columbus Day Parade.  Participating students  will receive a dress down coupon. Please join in and show your school spirit.  Look for the P.S. 108 banner. 
Testing News – Grades 3, 4 and 5

Please be aware that NY State tests are as follows:
March 28-30, 2017   ELA
May 2-4, 2017          Math
The NYS Grade 4 Science Test will be June 5, 2017


Dear Parents/ Guardians,
I hope the beginning of your child’s school year is off to a great start.  We have some exciting new parent workshops happening this year, and also some important dates for you to remember which include ELA and a Math Parent Workshop, Middle school Articulation Parent Workshop and, PTA meeting.
And remember, I’m here to assist you in any way possible. If you have any questions or would like to participate in any of our events, please contact me, Ms. Brugman, Parent Coordinator via email at tbrugman@schools.nyc.gov or on the REMIND APP (class code@Msbrugman).


What causes asthma?  Asthma is caused by extra sensitive lungs that over-react to a variety of factors called “triggers” and vary widely among people with asthma.  Some asthma triggers can be seasonal, like pollen, mold spores and cold weather.  If your lungs are sensitive to cold air, be sure to cover your nose and mouth with a scarf when going outside.  The more you know your asthma “trouble-makers” the more you can control it.
Student Government

Class elections of President and Vice President have taken place in grades K-5.  Students in grades 3-5 will represent their class at bi-monthly student council meetings moderated by Ms. Olivo.  Our young leaders will be working on projects for our school and community.



October 7
Pasta Night – 6:00 p.m.
October 9
Columbus Day Parade – 11:00 a.m.
October 17     
Individual Picture Day

October 21
Halloween Dance Grades 2-5 – 6:00 p.m.
October 25
PTA Meeting at 6:30 p.m. – Family Literacy

Night
October 27
Class Picture Day

October 28            Halloween Parade
Grades Pre-K, K & 1

                      
Schoolyard – 1:00 p.m.
Attendance

It is essential that your child arrive at school on time.  School begins at 8:20 a.m.  If the student arrives after that time, they will be marked late.  Late arrivals of students in the transportable classrooms DO NOT send your child directly to the classroom.  They must come to the office to check in and they will be escorted to their classroom.
Looking ahead…

November 3rd – 11:40 dismissal –Report Card Conferences

Day and Evening sessions – further information to follow

November 8th – Election Day – School Closed

November 11th – Veterans Day – School Closed

November 24th 25th – Thanksgiving – School Closed  
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